


3) All migrant workers in New Zealand must have access to same employment rights and 

responsibilities as permanent residents and citizens of New Zealand 

There is a very large and significant population of migrants already here on temporary visas. They 

are a valuable part of our economy and the country will be in a crisis without them. They contribute 

through international student fees, income tax, GST etc. and yet cannot access the benefits available 

to the rest of New Zealand population through publically funded systems such as health, education, 

social welfare etc.  

Under the new proposals majority of these migrant workers will be forced to leave New Zealand. 

Their investment into our country cannot be overlooked. 

We request you to make changes to the Essential Skills visa policy as directed by the employers and 

workers requirements.  

We also refer you to 4000 dairy workers in South Island who have been granted an exception 

whereby if they stay in the same industry and region for a time period, they will be eligible for 

permanent residence. This exception must be extended to all temporary visa holding migrant 

workers already in New Zealand. The dedication, commitment, hard work and belonging in the 

community of migrant workers all over New Zealand is like the 4000 in South Island. 

 

Thank you 

 

Migrant Workers Association of Aotearoa 
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